From: HS2 Amersham

To: "Engagement”; "HS2Enquiries"; "HS2Complaints"

Cc: "HS2 Construction Commissioner"

Subject: A413 - Obstruction, round 4

Date: 14 July 2022 06:50:42

Attachments: RE New Complaint RE High Speed 2 Ref HS2-22-75071-E Enquiry Received Date 22032022 SRM094800040.msqg

HS2-22-43652-C SRM029701364.msa

Dear HS2 / EKFB Engagement

Firstly, could you please indicate why it was necessary to construct a 30m
long concrete barrier beside the A413 to protect the support for the Smalldean
conveyor, while a foot or so of fresh air is apparently adequate protection for
pedestrians over the next few hundred meters ?

Thank you for your responses (attached) to my complaint of 22nd May —

http://www.hs2amersham.org.uk/Resources/Construction/A413/0Obstruction_Part3.pdf

I was awaiting a response from Bucks before replying, but this has not yet
materialised.

I welcome the reopening of Smalldean Lane to cyclists and pedestrians, and
have used it myself a couple of times. | informed the Chiltern Society cycle group
that it was now open. | presume that it would be advisable to inform you in advance
if an organised ride (—24 cyclists) planned to use the Lane ? While Smalldean Lane is
a minor diversion for cyclists, it is a significantly longer route for pedestrians.

Outstanding Issues

These were not addressed —

1) I have yet to see any attempt to justify the position of the security
fencing on the East side of the A413; as it lies within the highway
boundary, it constitutes an offence under section 137 of the Highways
act. See page 13 of my complaint (above).

2) 1 was hoping that you might take some measures to establish a safe
passage for pedestrians through the Smalldean works. This could be
provided fairly easily on the East side, in the space left between the side

of the road and the existing security fence. Why has this not been done
?

Would you please respond to these two issues, and the question raised in the first
paragraph. Meanwhile, | will also request a response from Bucks.
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RE: New Complaint [ RE: High Speed 2 Ref:  HS2-22-75071-E  Enquiry Received Date:  22/03/2022 SRM:094800040

		From

		Engagement

		To

		Chairman; Engagement; 'HS2Enquiries'

		Cc

		'HS2 Construction Commissioner'

		Recipients

		chairman@hs2amersham.org.uk; Engagement@ekfb.com; HS2Enquiries@hs2.org.uk; complaints@hs2-cc.org.uk



Dear Dr Conboy,



 



Thank you for your email and for sending across your updated complaint on your concerns with safety on the A413.



 



I believe than Jon Deas met with you recently and informed you that Small Dean Lane has been reopened to cyclists and pedestrians. After many discussions and a thorough risk assessment, it was deemed safe to reopen the lane to non-motorised traffic after a series of concerns from residents including your complaint. Anyone wishing to walk or cycle on the lane will be escorted by a member of security to ensure their safety. The lane is still closed to motor traffic due to safety reasons.



 



We do hope that local cyclists can take advantage of using the Small Dean Lane route for the coming months as an alternative to the A413. I do hope that this is a safer alternative and will be received positively by local residents.



 



I do apologise that you were not made aware of the Schedule 3 and 44 applications in place on the A413 that include the fencing provision alongside the road. This information was only explained in detail to our team when your complaint was escalated to our Traffic Manager and Interface Manager.



 



I believe that this covers the two outstanding points for HS2/EKFB within your complaint document. If you would like to discuss any of these matters further with Jon Deas then he would be happy to meet with you again in the coming weeks.



 



I trust this addresses your complaint and assures you that we take matters like this seriously. I have passed a copy of this response to the HS2 Public Response Manager and they will contact you to provide the outcome of your complaint. If you have any further queries regarding this matter please contact the HS2 Helpdesk on 08081 434 434 or via email at HS2Enquiries@hs2.org.uk. Please ensure that you quote the unique reference number for this complaint when doing so.



 



Kind regards,



 



Chloe



 



Chloe Smith



Public Response Manager



 



Eiffage Kier Ferrovial BAM JV | HS2 Team | 5th Floor Exchange House, Midsummer Boulevard, Milton Keynes | E: Engagement@EKFB.com  



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



From: Chairman <chairman@hs2amersham.org.uk> 
Sent: 23 May 2022 09:49
To: Engagement <Engagement@ekfb.com>; 'HS2Enquiries' <HS2Enquiries@hs2.org.uk>
Cc: 'HS2 Construction Commissioner' <complaints@hs2-cc.org.uk>
Subject: New Complaint [ RE: High Speed 2 Ref: HS2-22-75071-E Enquiry Received Date: 22/03/2022 SRM:094800040



 



[This email was sent from an external sender outside EKFB, please treat this email, links and attachments with caution.]



 



Dear HS2, EKFB



 



          Please find attached a renewed complaint regarding the obstruction of the A413, causing a danger to cyclists and pedestrians. Your previous replies have provided no evidence that the obstructions on the east side of the road are legal, and I suggest that they are not.



 



          In any event, there is clear evidence that the east side obstruction is a danger to cyclists and pedestrians (see A413 Footpath section of the document). I suggest that if you were indeed ‘Good Neighbours’, you would provide a wide path on the west side of the road. This could be done by cutting back a small amount of vegetation between the works and the roundabout, changing the access to your standpipe on the verge, and positioning your roadsigns with some care and consideration for pedestrians.



 



          I have sent the same document to Bucks, and will also attempt to contact Thames Valley Police.



 



          Regards,



 



 



                   Dr Jim Conboy,                                                                                          .



Chairman,                                                                   HS2 Amersham Action Group



 



Banner




http://www.hs2amersham.org.uk/ 



 



 



 



From: Engagement [mailto:Engagement@ekfb.com] 
Sent: 25 March 2022 09:18
To: chairman@hs2amersham.org.uk
Cc: HS2Enquiries
Subject: High Speed 2 Ref: HS2-22-75071-E Enquiry Received Date: 22/03/2022 SRM:094800040



 



Dear Mr Conboy, 



 



Thank you for your email to the HS2 Helpdesk which has been passed to me for attention. 



 



Further to the concerns you have raised regarding the security fencing around the Small Dean Viaduct, please find below information which I hope you will find useful. 



 



We are currently in the process on constructing a conveyor across London Road and the Chiltern Rail line, as well as constructing the Small Dean Viaduct, which will involve three separate realignments of the highway. Both of these works are extensive, and we require all the land within the fence line in order to maintain an exclusion zone between our works and the general public.  Therefore we are unable to justify removing the fence to allow pedestrians and cyclists access to this area. 



 



I can confirm that we are in full compliance with all relevant legislation and our site teams undertake daily reviews to ensure that we continue to operate within the law.



 



As the planned conveyor will be constructed on the west side of the line, we are therefore unable to provide a safe pathway within that area.  



 



We are currently in the process of looking at upgrading the bridleways between Small Dean Farm and Bacombe Lane to enable cyclists to use this route should they wish to do so.  I can advised that a survey has been undertaken today, Thursday, 24 March to this effect. 



 



I hope this information has been useful. I am sorry we could not fulfil your request. 



 



If there is anything further we can assist with, please do not hesitate to contact the HS2 Helpdesk on 08081 434 434 or email HS2Enquiries@hs2.org.uk



 



Kind regards



Caroline



 



 



Caroline Brennan



Public Response Co-Ordinator



 



Eiffage Kier Ferrovial BAM JV |  HS2 Team | 5th Floor, Exchange House, 450 Midsummer Blvd, Milton Keynes, MK9 2EA 



E: engagement@EKFB.com | www.EKFB.com



 







 



This email is sent on behalf of an unincorporated joint venture between Eiffage, Kier Group, Ferrovial Construction, and BAM Nuttall (together “EKFB” or “the Partners”). This email and any attachments are intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are addressed, are strictly confidential and may contain legally privileged information. If you are not the addressee, please do not use or publish its contents; please notify the sender immediately and then delete it. Contracts cannot be concluded with us nor services effected by email. The members of the joint venture do not accept any liability for use or reliance on the contents of this email by any person except to the extent agreed in a contract by each of the Partners. Emails are not secure and may contain viruses, you are advised to scan all messages for viruses with your own anti-virus programme. EKFB may monitor emails. 



image002.jpg

; § T L R S
.Pﬁ,wﬂﬂqs?‘i‘ﬁﬁﬂlm«&ﬂ9 T






image003.jpg

=EKFB &

Leaders
in Diversity
Award

O disability
B confident|







image001.png

=EKFB

Working in
partnership with
[ |
1






image004.png

Leaders e disability
in Diversity | (JF3 confident
Award LEADER







HS2-22-43652-C SRM:029701364

		From

		HS2Complaints

		To

		Amersham Action Group

		Recipients

		chairman@hs2amersham.org.uk



Dear Dr Conboy

I am writing to you about complaint ref: HS2-22-43652-C. Our contract partner, EKFB has advised me that they have looked into the matter and they wrote to you, earlier today, to provide an explanation. A copy of their response has been passed to us for our records. I am pleased to note that Jon Deas, Engagement Manager has met with you recently to discuss your concerns. I trust he was able to provide you with an update on the situation and that EKFB’s email today has addressed your remaining points. As EKFB has said, Jon would be happy to meet with you again should you wish to discuss this further. Please let EKFB know if you would like to meet with Jon and they will be happy to make the arrangements.

Your complaint has been handled under step one (construction) of the HS2 Ltd Complaints procedure. I would like to reassure you that we, and our contract partners, do take all complaints seriously, and to thank you for bringing this matter to our attention. If you would like to learn more, please visit: www.hs2.org.uk/how-to-complain/. If you have any further query regarding this complaint, please contact the HS2 Helpdesk on 08081 434 434 or via email at HS2Enquiries@hs2.org.uk. Please ensure that you quote the unique reference number for this complaint when doing so.

Yours sincerely

Louise





Public Response Manager | Community and Stakeholder Engagement Directorate | HS2 Ltd 
Contact our HS2 Helpdesk team all day, every day of the year by:
Freephone: 08081 434 434 | Minicom: 08081 456 472 | Email: HS2enquiries@hs2.org.uk 




Regards,
Dr Jim Conboy,

Chairman, HS2 Amersham Action Group

http://www.hs2amersham.org.uk


http://www.hs2amersham.org.uk/

From: Engagement

To: Chairman

Cc: HS2Enquiries; HS2Complaints

Subject: A413 - Obstruction, round 4 - HS2 Ref. HS2-22-80154-E
Date: 19 July 2022 12:04:01

Attachments: image001.pna

imaae002.pna

Dear Dr Conboy,

Thank you for contacting the HS2 Helpdesk regarding our works on the A413.

| believe that Jon Deas addressed your query around the concrete barrier last week on a
Teams meeting. To reiterate, the concrete barrier is there to protect the pier of the bridge, in
the unlikely event of a road traffic accident the danger of the bridge being brought down is
eliminated.

With regards to maintaining a footway along the road, the A413 London Road has never been
a public right of way and the road did not have a footway before we started construction,
although we understand that people do occasionally walk along there and do so at their own
risk. This section of road in question will be realigned multiple times in order to construct the
Small Dean Viaduct and prior to that we are required to undertake significant utility diversion
works making it unsafe as a walking route.

The planned start date of these works was 24th July but this has now been pushed back into
August, with a lane closure in place it would not be safe for pedestrians to use this route and
is something we do not want to encourage. In addition to these works there are a large
number of plant movements taking place which we would also like to keep pedestrians
segregated from as much as possible for safety reasons.

An extension to footpath WEN/57/1 is underway which will enable walkers, cyclists and those
on horseback to circumvent our works on Small Dean Lane making a safe alternative route to
using London Road.

| hope that helps to address your further concerns and queries.

Kind regards,

Chloe

Chloe Smith
Public Response Manager

Eiffage Kier Ferrovial BAM JV | HS2 Team | 5" Floor Exchange House, Midsummer
Boulevard, Milton Keynes | E: Engagement@EKFB.com
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From: HS2 Amersham <chairman@hs2amersham.org.uk>
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From: Buckinghamshire Council

To: chairman@hs2amersham.org.uk
Subject: Buckinghamshire Council - Complaint (ref: 1206124)
Date: 15 July 2022 08:54:56

Dear Dr Conboy

We have been asked by Jackie Copcutt to send you the attached and advise the
following:

The plan attached is taken from the Environmental Statement Deposited Plans (Feb
2016) which show the Scheduled Works and Limits of Land to be Acquired and Used
(LLAU) around the proposed Small Dean Viaduct. As you can see, HS2 Ltd has the
powers to Acquire and Use highway roadside verge.

Kind Regards

Shamim Akhtar

Information and Complaint Case Officer
Deputy Chief Executive’s Service
Buckinghamshire Council

Walton Street Office, Aylesbury, Buckinghamshire, HP10 1UZ


mailto:complaints@im.buckinghamshire.gov.uk
mailto:chairman@hs2amersham.org.uk



